MINUTES

SAVANNAH STATE UNIVERSITY FACULTY SENATE

March 2, 2010

Members present: Wyatt, Jordan, Reddick, Schroeder, Gardner-Martin, Johnson, Choi, Metts, Jahmani, Marriott, Curran, Pride, Maynor, Hardy, Morgan, Stone Stanton, Oh, Chambers, Ide

Guests present: Leseane, Lambright, Myers, Silberg, Crawford, Hernandez-Perez

I. The meeting was called to order at 4:10.

II. The agenda was approved with the change of item X (Budgetary Concerns) to item V, with the NPCC Proposals as item VI.

III. Minutes: Dr. Ide requested that the minutes be revised to show that he did not mention the President or VPAA as those who should not be invited to attend meetings of the Executive Committee.  The minutes were approved with that change.

IV. Composition of the Executive Committee: Dr. Ide said that the Faculty Handbook and Senate By-Laws specify the membership of the Executive Committee, yet other people are invited to participate in the meetings.  He moved that the Executive Committee return to the specified membership so it would be in compliance with the Handbook and By-Laws.  It was pointed out that last year the Senate voted to establish the chair of the Faculty Affairs Committee as a non-voting member of the committee.  The motion died for lack of a second.

V. Budgetary Concerns: Dr. Jordan said that the budget crisis was real and that we need drastic long-term changes for survival.  Dr. Wyatt added that we need a strategy for implementing budget changes, that it is a good time to reinvent ourselves, and that she welcomes suggestions for ways to reduce the budget.  She added that some threshold programs need to increase enrollment.

Dr. Dowling pointed out that in the a few years ago, the proportion of the budget going to instruction was 55%, with 45% to administration, but that now the proportion has been reversed.  He suggested cuts in administrative costs and beautification projects, adding that every employee of the university should be able to identify his or her role in the instruction of students.

Dr. Gardner said that we should take advantage of the expertise of faculty members through a committee to provide input in the budget process.  After some discussion, Dr. Dowling called for a motion to establish a faculty committee to recommend ways to reduce the budget.  Possible members of the committee were named, but then questions were raised about whether faculty not on the Senate should be members, how large the committee should be, and what the time schedule would be.   After considerable discussion, Dr. Ide suggested delegating the role to the Faculty Affairs Committee.  Dr. Dowling said that because recommendations of the Faculty Affairs Committee were sometimes rejected by the administration, Faculty Senate should have a strong vote to delegate Faculty Affairs to undertake the process.  

After further discussion about the role of the committee, Dr. Gardner moved to have each college name two members for the committee.  The motion failed.  Dr. Ide then moved to give the role to the Faculty Affairs Committee.  The motion was seconded.  On the first vote, five voted yes, two no, and the rest abstained.  On a second vote, eleven voted yes and two no on the motion to have the Faculty Affairs Committee take to lead in proposing ways to deal with the budget cuts.

VI. NPCC Proposals: Dr. Hernandez-Perez introduced proposed changes in titles and catalogue descriptions for five courses in Behavior Analysis.  The changes would facilitate the process for students to take the exam for certification in the field.  The changes were approved.

VII. Committee Reports:  Dr. Gardner-Martin reported that the consultant met with the Evaluation Committee, the Executive Committee, and students, and will return in about two weeks.  Recommendations should be presented in April.

Dr. Myers reported that the consultant for the Handbook Committee, Dr. Jacqueline Mitchell, will be on campus in March to meet with the committee to help reconcile discrepancies and add items passed by the Senate.

VIII. Commencement Participation Exception Form: Dr. Wyatt introduced the form to allow students who expected to graduate but find themselves with no more than four credit hours to complete to participate in commencement ceremonies if plans are in place to complete the missing hours.  The students would not receive diplomas until all requirements are met.  Questions were raised about the appropriateness of allowing students to “graduate” who have not met all requirements and about whether the form should require the advisor’s signature.  Dr. Wyatt pointed out that other institutions have such policies, that the problem is sometimes the result of poor advising, and that families have sometimes traveled long distances to attend graduation before the problem is realized.  The form was approved.

XI. Awards: Dr. Wyatt announced that faculty can apply for the Regents’ Teaching Excellence Award and the Regents’ Scholarship of Teaching and Learning Award.

X. Announcements: Dr. Jordan requested reports from every committee by the end of March.  Dr. Wyatt requested that faculty attend the student-organized forum on budget cuts.

